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HER-STORY
 

Mother Mary comes to us all through different faces and at different times. Her
essence is repeated throughout history in all cultures and religions. She is the Great

Mother, the wombyn with the heartbeat of creation in her womb. 
 

Mother Mary was a womxn who walked on Earth and continues to be an archetypal
frequency, a Goddess, who comes to the aid of every humxn at any time in their need.

Her Omnipresence allows her to be everywhere at once, which makes her a most
reliable mentor and friend. 

 
She is known as the Mother of Mothers, and as such, she can be the Mother that you

might not have ever had or felt close to.  Her soul has incarnated several times
throughout the ages, and her most notable incarnation is that of Mary Anna – in which

she was the Virgin Mother of Yeshua Ben Joseph (Jesus Christ).
 

Mother Mary was named after her mother, Anna, and received the title Mary as a
Priestess initiate of Hathor and Isis. 
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She began initiation at age four in order to prepare her body and soul to light-
conceive and pave the way for Yeshua to be birthed through her womb. 

 
Mary Anna was married to her beloved Joseph, and he helped her to prepare to fulfill
her destiny as Great Mother to the Divine Masculine aspect of Creation. Mary Anna

was not a virgin in the modern sense of the word, as the Catholic Church would have
us believe. But she was a virgin in the traditional sense, as it means a womxn unto

herself. 
 

She did conceive many children with her husband through intercourse, but Yeshua
was light-conceived – meaning that her over-soul completely immersed with the over-
soul of Yeshua’s in the light realms, and through the holy conception, a sacred seed

was animated with the presence of life in her womb.
 

Mary Anna was an empath, a lady of compassion, and a profoundly tender and
sensitive soul who touched the hearts of all of those that she encountered. She

supported Yeshua and Mary Magdalen in their ministry and was heart-broken when
her son was taken from her, even though she knew of his fate before he was even

born.
 

Mary Anna’s Earth walk is only part of her story. When her body died, she ascended
as a Divine Mother face of the Goddess and continues to reveal herself all around the

globe to assist humxns to fulfill their prophecies and birth the next Golden Dawn on
Earth.
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There are hundreds of reports around the globe in which a womxn has appeared to a
culture as the Divine Mother, with the face of that specific culture, but with the same

symbols and colors as that which represents Mother Mary. She has many faces but is
the one unified Shekinah (Divine Feminine aspect of God).

 
Mother Mary is another archetypal patterning of the Goddess Isis, for she incarnated
on Earth to perform a similar role as Isis had thousands of years before.  Mary Anna

was Mother to the Solar-son, the Divine Masculine, just as Isis was to Horus.  
 

Her path is through the Awakened Heart of the Rose. She is often depicted in an aura
of blue and with light beams shooting out of her palms. She offers healing, resources,

compassion and unconditional love to all who are in need of her aid.
 

She desires to Mother you in all of the spaces in which you feel unsafe, separate
from, unworthy and unable to receive support. She will guide you to heal the Mother
Wound within to seal up all the spaces in which you believe that you need to fight for
your survival. She wants to help you open yourself up to receive resources, guidance
and abundance – so that you know on a visceral level, that you don’t need to do this

alone.
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Mother Mary Speaks
 

“Beloved one, it is false to think that you have ever been alone or ever will be alone.
There is an unseen support team of guides, angels, deities and elementals who have

agreed to be with you, to guide you, and to support you in all moments of your life.
 

Remember that your body is a collective community of trillions of cells, and that within
your heart is the marriage of the inner beloved – the Divine Feminine who has made

love with the Divine Masculine. 
 

You are not alone. You need never be alone, and the only one that you are looking for
is you. 

 
Please know that your relationship with your Mother does not define you, nor is the

measure of your success made by her eyes. But how you feel about this relationship
will and does impact you.

 
I am here to help you heal the Mother Wound – the wound of being let down, not

supported, not held and feeling as if you were not enough in the eyes of your Mother. 
 

That first time that you felt like you had to go at life alone, was the first time that you
closed yourself off from receiving the Great Mother’s bounty of love. Heal your

relationship with your Mother, whether you have met her or not, whether you think
there is tension or not – and you will open yourself up in unimaginable ways to the

prosperity that the Omnipresence of Life longs to pour through you.
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Your heart is a rose. Each petal that closes shuts you off to the Love of Life that Is.
Each petal that opens awakens your heart to blossom in full bloom to receive the gifts

that your heart longs to magnetize to you to create your Heaven on earth.
 

Know that you are worthy of your vision. Know that your soul came here to fulfill a
destiny. Know that in the ethers there is a prophesy for your soul. I am here to support

you in this mission, and I will lovingly help you in any way.
 

I will tend to your every need. I will heal your every wound. I will hold you as you cry
the grief of your heart. You need to never feel alone again. It is in union that we feel
joy. And it is in joy that our hearts are magnetic. Hold the vision of your Heaven on

Earth in your mind, feel the union of being held by the Inner Beloved of Life, and allow
joy to attract all of the resources that you could ever need. 

 
As Great Mother, I will provide. It may not be in the way that your mind conceives, as I
work in mysterious ways. But ask and you shall receive. Remember that the power of
your word can be used for good. Remember that there is a Divine Purity within your
heart, and when you remember how to feel a connection with the innocence of your
inner child, you will feel worthy to receive support, resources and abundance in ALL

FORMS.”
 
 


